
 

 

 

Pianist:  Geoffrey Zimmerly Organist:  Phyllis Snyder 

 

June 15, 2025 

“Revelation” 
Acts 15:36-41 
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Flowers on the communion table have been  
given by Phillip & Betty Boreman in memory of  
their parents. 

Welcome 
 

Prelude:  “O Worship the King” - piano/organ 
 

Congregational Hymn Sing: 
(Please remain seated) 

 
“Like a River Glorious”  page 737 vs. 1,3 

Chosen by Dorothy Pearce 
    

“He Keeps Me Singing”  page 746 vs. 1,2 
  

“Wonderful Peace”  page 743 vs. 1,3 
 

“We Are So Blessed”  page 795  
1st time We are, 2nd time You are 

Chosen by Doris Dravenstott 
 

Video:  The True Story of It Is Well with My Soul 
 

“It Is Well with My Soul”  page 705 vs. 1,2 
Chosen by Anita Rennecker 

 
“Surely the Presence of the Lord Is in This Place”  page 219 (2x) 

Chosen by Carol Smith 
 

“We Have Come into His House”  page 224 vs. 1 
 

“Just As I Am”  page 488 vs. 1,2,4 
Chosen by Bev Kail 

 
“We Are So Blessed”  page 795  3rd time I am 

Children 4-9 years old are released to the  
back of the sanctuary for Children’s Church  

 
Scripture:  Acts 15:36-41  page 1720 

 
Message:  “Revelation” 

 
*Closing Prayer and Response 
“Something Beautiful”  page 507 

 
*If able, please stand 



 

 

Welcome, we are thrilled to have you as our guest today.  Here is 
some information you will find helpful.   
 

First, there is a gift waiting for you at our welcome center in the 
main lobby.  Please stop by so we can give it to you. 
 

Second, we would like you to know that we have two worship ser-
vices here at Smithville Brethren.  We have a 9:00 a.m. service in 
the Sanctuary with a traditional feel and an 11:30 a.m. service in 
the Upper Fellowship Hall with a contemporary feel. 
 

Third, we believe that the responsibility to support the church finan-
cially rests upon the members and friends of this church and not on 
you, our guest.  Please do not feel obligated to participate in the 
offering today. 
 

Fourth, during the 9:00 & 11:30 a.m. services we have Jr. church 
for children ages 4-9.  Jr. church begins partway through the ser-
vice and allows your child a chance to learn about God in a more 
age appropriate environment.  Jr. church is located in the lower lev-
el. You will see a slide on the screen that tells when to send your 
child out for Jr. church, if you desire to do so. 
 

Fifth, we love children here at SBC so we have a nursery which is 
open for children from birth to 3 years old during the worship ser-
vices and birth to 2 years old during the Sunday school hour.  You 
may bring your child to the lower level during either of the worship 
services and Sunday school.  Our nursery is staffed by loving peo-
ple who would enjoy caring for your child.  If you desire to keep 
your child in the service, that is perfectly fine also. 

First Time @ Smithville Brethren? 

Prayer 
 

Pastor Art Carr  •  e-mail: artcarr@earthlink.net  
Assoc. Pastor Scott Fetter  •  sfetter500@msn.com       
Ted Peplowski, Contemporary Worship Leader  •  tpeplowski@aol.com 
Wendy Kaufman, Church Administrator  •  e-mail: sbrethren@earthlink.net 

Volunteers for today are: 
Nursery 
   9:00 a.m. Beth Pearce,  
 10:15 a.m. Beth/April Pearce, 
 11:30 a.m. Lori Cline, Julie Hostettler 
 Children’s Church 
   9:00 a.m. Jill Harris, Bridgett Collins 
 11:30 a.m. Russ King, Kylie Hostettler 
 
Weekly Calendar: 
Sunday, June 15 
 10:15 a.m. Inquirer’s Class in the Library—Week 3 
Wednesday, June 18 
  11:30 a.m. Ladies Luncheon at The Barn Restaurant 
   6:00 p.m. SHE Builds Women’s Ministry Gathering 
   6:30 p.m. Prayer Meeting 
Saturday, June 21 
  12:00 p.m. Deacon Meeting UFH 
 
 
Wi-Fi:  SBC Guest Password: Bashful01 

 

 

Please Note: The library will be occupied during the  
Sunday school hour on June 1st, 8th, and 15th for the  
Inquirer’s Class. 
 

Deadline for the July Forward Look newsletter is next 
Sunday, June 22nd; please place all items in the black 
church office mailbox at the Information table or email to  
sbrethren@earthlink.net.  
 

2025 Summer Reading Program for students Pre-K 
through entering 8th grade runs June 1st through  
August 3rd. Pick up a reading log and program details in 
your Sunday school class. Parents may text questions to 
the children’s librarian, Mrs. McConahay, at 330-466-5134. 
 

SBC BBQ— It’s not too late to sign up for the church-
wide BBQ on Saturday, August 9th at beginning at 4:30. 
Sign up at the Information table, on the church website, or 
call the church office at 330-669-2267. 
 

If you signed up for Rubber Ducks tickets, please make 
your payment of $10 per ticket designated for RUBBER 
DUCKS through the offering by Sunday, June 22nd. Tickets 
will be distributed at the end July to those who have paid in 
full. Thank you! 
 

Bible Study Fellowship (BSF) is a free, interdenomination-
al 30-week study for all ages and levels of Bible knowledge 
to explore God’s Word in community. There are several op-
portunities in the Wayne County area for men, women and 
children to study through BSF. Beginning in September, 
SBC will be hosting a women’s daytime Bible Study Fellow-
ship satellite class each Wednesday from 9:30 to 11:00 a.m. 
Flyers are available at the Information table or you may call/
text Barb Mast at 330-201-1748 or by email at barb-
mast@aol.com to discuss the study. You may also learn 
more at bsfinternational.org. We would love to have you 
join us! 
 

•  Lou & Jeanne Kiba 

•  Versil James 

•  Ellis and Katie Border 

•  Jacob Grande 

•  Donna Ru Lon 

•  Nely Harris 

•  Janet Douglas 

•  George Kelbly, Jr. 

SBC Car Show—Saturday, August 9th from 9 to 2.  
If you have a vehicle you would like to display, please 
sign up online at smithville.church or at the Infor-
mation table. If you are interested in helping out, we 
will need people to direct traffic to efficiently utilize our 
parking lot space. Questions? Call Colin Agnes at  
330-439-9435 or the church office at 330-669-2267. 
 

Camp Bethany:  Below is a list of SBC campers and 
the dates they will be attending. Please let the office 
know if there are additional campers. Lift these stu-
dents up in your prayers as well as camp staff and 
administrators; church camp is a great place for stu-
dents to grow in their relationship with the Lord and 
with other Christians. Consider sending campers a 
note to let them know you are praying for them; mail 
items early so that students receive items during their 
time at camp. 

 

KINDLE CAMPERS—JUNE 13 - 15 
      Harper Shaffer, Alanna Zemancik 

 

ILLUMINATE CAMPERS—JUNE 15 - 21 
      Kailyn Beichler, Aleena Mast 

 

GLOW CAMPERS—JUNE 22 - 27 
     Colin Cline, Ethan Dravenstott,  

Makayla Dravenstott, Niko Mahas, Adria Shaffer 
 

IGNITE CAMPERS—JUNE 29 - JULY 5 
     Briley Cline, Elizabeth Frantz, Nina Hart, 
Averie Mahas, Alaina Rice, Nora Zemancik 

 

SPARK CAMPERS —July 6 - 11 
Owen Hart, Corben Mahas, Willow McConahay 

 

FLICKER CAMPERS —JULY 13 - 19 
     Stevie Frantz 

 

Mailing address is: 
Camp Bethany 

c/o (child's name) 
5774 Twp Rd 212 

Lakeville, OH  44638 
 

 New to SBC? 
Scan me 

ELEMENT 412 EVENTS (6th-12th grade) 
 

Breakfast with Levi & Anna—Saturday, June 28  
9:30-11:00 a.m.  1534 Jones Avenue, Wooster OH 44691 
Come if you can, no need to RSVP. 


